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        BULLETIN 

SCHOOL VISION: East Bentleigh Primary School provides a rich, inviting, child-focused environment ensuring that all students feel safe 

and stimulated. Our students are able to achieve their full academic, creative and social  potential, equipped for the challenges of  lifelong 

learning. Students develop into healthy and confident individuals, actively contributing to the world in which they live. 

East Bentleigh Primary School acknowledges Traditional Owners of Country throughout Australia and recognises the continuing connection to lands, 
waters and communities. We pay our respect to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultures and to Elders both past and present. 

Hello everyone, 

 

As our Year 3 - 6 students join our Prep - 2 students on-site from Tuesday 9th June, the following staggered 

start times will apply for the remainder of the term, unless otherwise advised.  

 

This week we trialled the Years 1 and 2 students arriving within the same time window, which has worked 

quite well, so with the exception of our preppies, we will be welcoming  2 year levels; (Years 1 and 2; Years 3 

and 4 and Years 5 and 6)  at once as of next week. I’m sure that our Years 3 - 6 families will swing into this 

new routine as well as our Prep - 2 families have.  

 

Drop off arrangements - 8:45am - 9:20am 

 

As we have been doing this week, at 8:45 am we will unlock the front gates for the arrival of our                      

Prep - 2 students. Prep teachers will continue to meet their classes at the front then move on quickly into 

their classroom. Our Year 1 and 2 students who arrive at 8:55 am will be directed to move straight into their     

classrooms where their teachers will be waiting for them. ES staff will be in attendance to assist any children 

needing support. This process worked well this week thanks to all families who have so seamlessly adapted 

to our new protocols. 

 

Our Years 3 - 4 students’ arrival time next week will be 9:05 to 9:15am. These students will be directed to 

meet their teachers in their classrooms.  

 

Our Years 5 - 6 students’ arrival time next week will be 9:15 to 9:20am. These students ALSO will be directed 

to meet their teachers in their classrooms.  The front gates will be closed at 9:20 am. 

 

Late arrivals are always an issue, but they will be more problematic than previously, as parents will have to 

call the school office on 9570 3525, to gain access for their child. Please remember any adult entering the 

school building for this or any other pre-arranged purpose must adhere to strict social distancing protocols, 

hand sanitizing and temperature checks - to ensure both their and our staff safety. 

 

Please ensure that you allow for extra time to get back into the school routine and ensure you use the 

8:45am -9:20am window to get your children to school. 

Families with more than one child can choose one common drop off time. 

 

Pick up arrangements -3:15 pm – 3:30 pm  

 

Prep - 2 students - at 3:15pm students will exit their classrooms supported by a teacher to meet their parents/

carers at the front of the school.  

Years 3 - 6 students will be dismissed at 3:30pm and will either make their own way home or be met by        

parents/carers at the front of the school. 

Whilst we understand the natural urge to stop and chat to other parents, we continue to strongly               

encourage parents, (staff and students) to observe physical distancing measures by not congregating in 

areas inside or outside our school. We really need you to move on quickly after dropping/collecting your 

child(ren). Please also note that extended conversations with teachers must be pre-arranged. There will be 

no playing in our school grounds, before or after school during this time. 

            Continued next page…………………….. 

At East Bentleigh Primary School we are committed to child safety.   

http://www.eastbentleighps.vic.edu.au/


Illness Management 

For the health of our school community, is vital that we keep illnesses contained. Influenza and other viruses 

can spread quickly among students and staff, especially as we head into winter.  

It is vital that sick children are not sent to school.  

 

What do we mean by sick? If your child: 

* is suffering from a persistent runny nose (for more than one hour); 

* has an upset tummy – with pains and complaining or showing signs of being uncomfortable; 

* complains of a sore throat (a throat that is red on examination of the back of the throat); 

* has a fever higher than 37.9; 

* has vomited at home, please keep your child home from school for a full 24 hours from the last vomit; 

* has had diarrhoea within the last 24 hours; 

* requires Panadol or Nurofen before attending school for a headache, sore throat, body aches and pains 

or fever; they are sick and should NOT be at school. 

  

If your child needs to go home due to illness, please make sure you have someone on call if you yourself 

cannot leave work to pick up them. All unwell students need to be collected from school within a              

reasonable timeframe (within an hour of being called). If this is impractical, please make arrangements with 

family or friends to be on call for the school to contact.  

 

Please take the time to discuss personal hygiene with your child. Remind children to cover their mouth and 

nose in their elbow when they cough or sneeze, dispose of any tissues in the bin and wash their hands with 

soap properly and regularly. With your diligence, we can contain illnesses. More information about the full 

return to school and Coronavirus (COVID-19) can be found on the Department’s website, which will          

continue to be updated: https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx 

 

Capital Works Program  

I am delighted that our beautiful new facility is all but finished. We have been given the keys and are only 

awaiting the final paperwork before it becomes officially ours. We are very excited!! It is such a beautiful 

building. The landscaping around the building is lovely and now only awaiting the installation of the outdoor 

seating, due in early July. Today we were taken through the workings of the technical equipment. 

Our plan is to use the remaining few weeks left in this term to plan for the actual move which will happen by 

Term 3. The new furniture for the 4 senior classrooms will arrive in the second week of the upcoming holidays, 

ready for our senior students to begin their learning in this new space. The new senior playground has been         

ordered and we will have a better idea of the installation date in the next few weeks.  

As part of this project we were able to include the laying of a brand new oval area to replace our very sad 

and damaged one. This work will not begin until either September/October to coincide with the growing 

season of Spring. 

There were a number of other maintenance works we were able to complete as part of the building project. 

Some were visible, like the complete external repaint of the main building, so it wouldn’t look so sad next to 

gorgeous new addition, and some not so visible but every bit if not more important, such as new roofing for 

the main building and much needed underground service maintenance. Thank you to our school council 

members who contributed to all of this work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enrolments 2021 

As you would expect all tours scheduled during Term 2 have been cancelled. A virtual tour using QR codes 

put together by Julia Kantor and our 2019 senior students has been added to our website. Enrolment forms 

and information may be found in the resources section on our website. Enrolment applications for 2021 are 

being accepted by email or post.  

 

**Thought** 
In these uncertain times, this Socratic quote connected with me: 

  
 

Until next time………. Maria Shearn - Principal   

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx


PARENTING ARTICLE 



PARENTING ARTICLE 

CAPTAIN’S CORNER  
Riddle of the week 

Q. There's an electric train travelling west and the wind was blowing east.  
Where is the steam going? 
 

A. There is no steam, it's an electric train        By: Samuel 


